WHAT’S THE WEATHER: IUP WEATHER STATION KNOWS
Distribution Date: March 31, 2011 
INDIANA, Pa. — Punxsutawney Phil may be the “go to” groundhog for weather forecasts, but Indiana University of Pennsylvania has up-to-date current weather information.

Dr. Joseph Bencloski, IUP geography professor, works with Mark Rice, from IUP’s Information Technology Support Department, to maintain the Vantage Pro2 weather station which was installed on the roof of IUP’s Leonard Hall in 2009. The station is also used for instruction with Bencloski’s climatology course. 
During the fall semester students were required to collect meteorological data, such as temperature, precipitation, relative humidity, wind direction and speed, on a daily basis. By using the on-campus weather station they could gather the data and then explain how it was linked to regional weather patterns.

“Aside from its academic use, the weather station has been very useful to IUP faculty, staff and students who want to the check the temperature and wind chill readings on their own, which can be done through the website,” said Bencloski. 
The weather station at IUP is part of a Davis “weather service” replaced an earlier weather station, HOBO, which was installed in 2004. The Davis station has proved to be more reliable and requires less maintenance.  

“The Vantage Pro2 weather station uses a date logger device called Weather Link IP, which is permanently connected to Davis Corporation instruments in California via the internet, that sends the data every minute from the IUP weather station,” Rice said. 

The weather station, located on top of the elevator shaft on the northern side of Leonard Hall, is hardwired to a control unit in the geography and regional planning computer lab and is primarily monitored in Rice’s office. 
“We owe a debt of gratitude to the present and past geography and regional planning department chairs for purchasing the units, so that we are able use them for the university community,” Bencloski said. 

Daily weather updates from the Leonard Hall weather station are available at http://www.weatherlink.com/user/grpweather/ For more information about the project, contact Bencloski at (724) 357-2250 or joseph.bencloski@iup.edu 
